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Dear Parents and Students,

I am so excited to be writing this letter and getting ready for the start of another fabulous school year. I am truly looking forward to seeing you all again in a few short weeks. We have another exciting year ahead of us with so many wonderful activities and events planned!

This letter contains lots of important information for you to review before the beginning of the school year. This year we are truly going “green”, therefore ALL back to school documents are attached digitally to this email and will not be mailed home. I have also included some websites for you to reference at the end of this letter, and you can bookmark them for future reference. This letter is also posted on our website. 
Due to fluctuating enrollment across town, class lists are still being finalized. All eleven elementary schools will be sending home class lists via US Mail on Monday, August 20th.  Included in our mailing will be a flyer for the Back to School Picnic and New Student Orientation along with a PTA membership envelope. Please don’t forget to join the PTA!
School Calendar

The district’s 2014-15 school calendar is available on the Greenwich Public School’s website, listed at the end of this letter. Some important highlights include:

· The orientation for all Kindergartners and any students new to the school (grades 1-5) will be held on Monday, August 25th at 10:00 AM in the cafeteria. After a brief tour of the school you will have an opportunity to stop by your classroom, so please feel free to bring your school supplies if you did not order them through the PTA. 

· The PTA will host a Back-to-School picnic immediately following the orientation (11:00 AM) and all NSS families are welcome to attend. This is a truly fantastic event the students look forward to each year. The PTA will provide lunch for purchase (burgers, hot dogs, drinks and desserts) but feel free to bring your own picnic lunch. Don’t forget a blanket! This will be a great opportunity for you to meet some new friends and get to know each other, so I hope you will be able to join us.

· The first day of school for all students will be Tuesday, August 26, 2014.  It will be a full day (8:45 AM - 3:15 PM). We will assemble as a school community at 8:45 for a brief welcome back ceremony on the black top behind the gymnasium. This allows us the wonderful opportunity to “ring in” the new school year together as a community. Students should look for the sign with his/her teacher’s name and join the class. 
· Open House for NSS and all elementary schools in Greenwich will be Thursday, October 2, 2014. A detailed schedule will be sent home prior to the event.
· There will be a number of scheduled early release days this year.  Please mark these on your calendar and note that students will be released at 1:15 PM!

· September 17 

Teacher Meetings

· October 22

Teacher Meetings

· November 26

Day before Thanksgiving

· December 4 & 9
Afternoon Elementary Conference Days
· December 23

Beginning of winter holiday recess
· January 14

Teacher Meetings

· April 29

Teacher Meetings

· May 20


Teacher Meetings
· School will be closed on Election Day, November 4th for professional learning for the staff.

· This year we will offer one evening for Elementary Conferences on December 11th from 6-8 PM (in addition to the two afternoons listed above).
· The Smarter Balanced Assessment dates will be in the late spring. 
Emergency Contact Information

Our home-school notification system known as Parent Link will continue to enable us to inform you of important events and emergencies through automated messaging (both telephone and email). It is therefore imperative that we always have your most up-to-date contact information (telephone numbers and email addresses). This information will be used when it is necessary to contact you for routine and emergency purposes (e.g., emergency early release days). You will receive a message on the telephone number you provide to us as well as through email. The PTA will also use this information to create the school directory.  Please inform the main office immediately of any changes to your personal contact information.  A form that can be used to update your contact information will be sent home with your child the first week of school. If there are changes to your contact information, we ask that you submit this form to the Main Office by Friday, September 5, 2014.
NOTE: If we need to release students early due to an emergency (such as a snow storm) we will follow the same process as last year. Through Parent Link you will receive both telephone and email messages from the school notifying you of the early release. Early release time for North Street is 1:15 pm. We ask that you respond to your child’s teacher using her email address, which will be included in the email notification. Please indicate that you have received the message and how you wish your child to go home that day (either bus or parent pick-up) in the subject line of the email message.   We will not release any child unless we have received a reply from the parent. 
Please note that early release time for the preschool classes is 11:30 AM.  The preschool teachers will contact parents directly for emergency closings.  
Also note that in the rare case of extremely bad weather, we will keep the students who are being picked up by their parents in the school building until the buses have left.  Parents may then drive through the traffic circle to pick up their children in front of the school.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT TRANSPORTATION
In order to drop-off and/or pick-up students, parents must enter and exit the parking lot using the driveway that is just north of the main entrance to the school. Please refer to the attached document “PPU Procedures” for the full procedures for parent pick-up/drop-off.  In order to ensure the safety of students who are being transported by bus, parents MAY NOT use the driveway directly in front of the school during arrival and dismissal. At no time may anyone park a car in the fire lane. 
As always, bus transportation will be available on the first day of school (August 26th) and I strongly encourage all students to ride the bus. It is simply safer and more efficient for managing the flow of traffic, and it also helps students to develop a sense of independence! Keep in mind that it takes approximately one week for the bus schedule to become routine so slight variances in arrival/departure times may occur. Routes and pick-up times are published in the local newspapers, are enclosed in this mailing, and you may also find additional information about bus transportation on the district website. 
Child Check

It is important that you notify us when your child is going to be absent.  Please call 203-869-6756 and leave a voice message by 8:15 AM.  Please note your child’s full name, class, and reason for the absence. 
School Lunch

The price for school lunch, including milk, will be $3.15 per day. If a student prefers to bring lunch from home, milk may be purchased separately for $0.75.  Enclosed is information on the optional prepaid lunch plan. You may also find this information, as well as the lunch menus, on the district website.
Staffing Information

There have been some changes to staffing this year: Mrs. Santillo has accepted a position at Riverside School and we wish her all the best. Mrs. Cappiali is returning to her position in kindergarten. Dr. Manning will be joining the second grade team. Jill Winningham is joining us from Hamilton Avenue School and will teach fifth grade. Our Occupational Therapist, Ms. Heckt moved out of state. We welcome our new OT, Lauren Atkinson to our staff. 
Class Placement

You will receive your child’s class list in the mail shortly. Our placement process involves a team effort, completed with great care. Class lists are developed and reviewed by your child’s current teacher and our specialists to ensure that we have considered all factors that create an optimum placement. Among other things, we try to ensure that there is a balance of boys and girls, a balance of academic needs and gifts, equal numbers of students, and equity in the diversity of the classroom. Once these factors have been considered, we build classes of children who show promise of working together as a learning community. We also attempt to match student and teacher personality and style.  

We base these decisions on our experiences with your child at school during the past year. Given the complexity of this process, no changes will be made to class lists at this time. Although we certainly welcome parents’ input about their children’s learning needs during the planning process, it is important to keep in mind that the final decision on class placements resides with the principal. 

Building Information
The custodians have done a fantastic job making sure we are ready for the first day of school and the building looks terrific. The bathrooms were completely renovated and many classrooms in the upper wing have a new ceiling and new lighting. Phase 2 of the parking lot improvement plan was also completed this summer and the driveway and front parking areas look great. 
School Supplies

The 2014-15 School Supply List can be found on the NSS website on the home page. (Scroll down and see the supply information under “Recent Events” section) If you ordered your child’s school supplies through the PTA, please note that they will be delivered to the classroom for distribution. For all others, please make sure to send the supplies in with your child on the first day of school, or you may drop them off in the main office prior to the first day of school.
PTA

Enclosed with your class list will be a membership envelope and information about the “Back to School Picnic.” Our PTA is a wonderful resource for parents and an incredible support to the school.  I encourage all of you to become actively involved.

Important Websites

Please go to www.greenwichschools.org for the district website. Click on OUR SCHOOLS and then the link for the NSS website. On the left hand side of the page you will find a list of QUICKLINKS:

· For a printable version of the school calendar, click on District Calendar and then click on 2014-15 School Calendar.

· For information on bus transportation, click on Report Bus Issues.

· For information on the school lunch program, click on School Lunch.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have questions or concerns. Enjoy the rest of your summer and I look forward to seeing you soon!

Sincerely,

Jill Flood
Principal
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